## **GREAT SHELFORD PARISH COUNCIL**

## **Chair and Councillor**

The Parish Council regret to announce that Mike Nettleton has stood down as Chair and Councillor with immediate effect.

The Parish Council wish to express their great thanks to the extensive work, time and dedication Mike Nettleton has given to the Parish Council in the support of many Village projects as a Councillor, Chair of Highways and Chair of the Parish Council over many years.

Mike Nettleton's enthusiasm and dedication to the Parish Council cause will be difficult to replace.

Deputy Chair Councillor Malcolm Watson will assume Chair position until the next Parish Council meeting on 17<sup>th</sup> July 2019 when the position will be re-elected on a temporary or permanent basis to May 2020.

A full statement and process for filling the Councillor vacancy will be issued shortly after the Parish Council on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> July 2019.

Any Village resident who had direct previous contact with the Parish Council Chair should redirect their contact to the Clerk on <a href="mailto:clerk@greatshelfordparishcouncil.gov.uk">clerk@greatshelfordparishcouncil.gov.uk</a> or telephone 07870 807442.